
 

 

 

 

SUPERVISORS OF FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP 
7471 McCray Road 
Fairview, PA 16415 

Regular Meeting 
March 15, 2018 

7:00 P.M. 

 

 
The regular meeting of the Supervisors of Fairview Township was called to order at  

7:00 P.M. on March 15, 2018 by Chairman Ralph Heidler, followed with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.   

Present: Supervisors Mark Gennuso, Peter Kraus and Ralph Heidler; Secretary-

Treasurer Michelle Barnes, Planning/Zoning Administrator James Cardman; Paul 

Burroughs, Esquire, Quinn Law Firm 

Visitors:  Tony Mitcho – 8400 Beckman Road; Mr. and Mrs. Borzon – 4055 Avonia 

Road; Susan Smith 8264 Franklin Road 

CITIZEN’S CONCERNS/INQUIRIES: 

Mrs. Smith approached the Supervisors about the Township starting a Police Force and 

her thoughts as to why the Township should not rely on the State Police At the 

conclusion of the discussion the Supervisors explained during the consolidation of the 

Township and the Borough and working with the residents it was determined the 

Township would not keep a police department and utilize the State Police. The 

Supervisors have a great working relationship with the department and urge her to 

reach out to Sergeant Mark Weindorf, who is also a Fairview Township resident. He 

would be able to effectively answer her questions on coverage and their presence in the 

Township.  

MINUTES:     

Unanimous approval was given for the minutes of the February 15, 2018 Regular 

Meeting, on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. Kraus.  

PAYMENT OF BILLS:   

Unanimous approval was given for the payment of bills, per the list attached to the 

agenda on motion by Mr. Kraus, seconded by Mr. Gennuso.  

 

SECRETARY-TREASURER’S REPORT: 

The Township has only 2 more audits for the year 2017.  



 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

Tanager Drive – Bids will be opened April 4, 2018 at 10:00 A.M. 

SUPERVISORS’ REPORT: 

Mr. Gennuso informed the residents that Wiser Farms would no longer be farming the 
land at Pleasant Ridge Park. The Supervisors have received interest from Pacansky 
Farms and are waiting to see if there are any additional farmers in Fairview Township 
interested before granting permission to Pacansky farms.  

Fairview Township will be opening the Millfair Compost & Recycling Center early in 
response to numerous requests from residents. The Center will be open as follows: 

Friday, March 23rd and Saturday, March 24th from 9am to 5pm. 

Sunday, March 25th from Noon to 5pm. 

Thursday, March 29th, Friday, March 30th and Saturday, March 31st from 9am to 5pm. 

Closed Sunday, April 1st in observance of Easter. 

Normal schedule to commence on Monday, April 2nd. 

Mr. Heidler updated the residents on the status of this ongoing winter season. The road 
crew is equipped and ready if need be. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 P.M. on motion by Mr. Kraus, seconded by Mr. 

Gennuso. Unanimous. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Michelle Barnes 

Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 


